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Chair Najarian Joins the ALA and Los Angeles Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa to Announce the Release of the 2010 State of the Air Report

This morning, Board Chair Ara Najarian joined the American Lung Association’s (ALA’s) CEO Jane Warner and LA Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa along with medical professionals and local elementary school students at the Metro Purple Line Wilshire/Western Station to announce the release of the ALA’s 2010 State of the Air Report. Los Angeles is ranked number one for having the dirtiest ozone and short-term particle pollution in 2009 and 2010. Chair Najarian reported that our buses alone reduce daily air pollution over LA by 75 tons. In addition, enough people ride Metro buses and trains to take 320,000 car trips off the road. To view the full report and regional analysis go to www.lungusa.org/california-sota2010. Numerous media outlets covered the press event, including channels 7, 34, 52, 2, 11, 5, print news including Sin-Tang News and La Opinion. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.

Metro Participates in Fiesta Broadway, Earth Day & National Train Day Festivities
Staff and volunteers passed out public transit information and sold fare media during the annual Fiesta Broadway street fest in Los Angeles last Sunday. During the festive event, which drew half a million residents to the downtown area, we gave bus and train schedules, transit system and 12-minute maps, TAP information and other transportation material to the hundreds of visitors at our table. Revenue staff worked at the Civic Center and Pershing Square Metro Red Line Stations to ensure patrons could easily purchase fares as they used Metro to travel to and from Fiesta Broadway. We also participated in eight Earth Day celebrations throughout the County highlighting our commitment to green buildings, new technologies and the largest clean air fleet in the country. On May 8, 2010, we look forward to participating in the National Train Day celebrations at Union Station.
Long Beach I-710 Oversight Committee

On Tuesday, April 27, the I-710 Corridor Project EIR/EIS team made a presentation to the Long Beach I-710 Oversight Committee. The Committee is comprised of Long Beach City Council members with districts adjacent to the I-710 freeway. It was formed to provide community feedback on the I-710 Corridor Project. Staff presented a brief update on the status of the I-710 environmental process followed by a presentation of the project’s Draft Visual Impact Assessment (VIA) and  a discussion of upcoming community outreach activities. The VIA presentation included “before” and “after” visual simulations of the freeway. The Committee members expressed strong concern about the visual and noise impacts of aerial structures for residents living along the freeway. They also expressed a desire to hold public meetings on the I-710 project in Long Beach in the near future. A reporter from the Long Beach Report website was among the audience members. The reporter interviewed Metro staff this afternoon.  The Long Beach Report has posted the visual simulations  accompanied by an editorial on the meeting at: www.lbreport.com.
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